 KINGSCOTE PARISH COUNCIL MINUTES OF THE MEETING

HELD ON 31st JANUARY 2017 AT THE HUNTERS HALL

Present:  Graham Nichols (Chairman), Sebastian Cooper (Vice Chairman) Richard Gale,
Jon Bowers, Ben Bennett and Anna Davison (Clerk).


Apologies:


Parishioners: 

Prior to the meeting Cll. Tony Hicks gave a summary of the - strategic overview of the structural changes in NHS in Gloucestershire and nationally. See notes attached.
Tony Hicks was thanked for 20 years of dedicated service and his support to Kingscote Parish Council. Tony will not be standing for re-election in May.
1. Minutes of the last meeting:


The minutes of the last meeting held on 1st November 2016 were read, and signed as true and accurate. 
2. Matters Arising: To be covered in update below.
3. Clerk’s/ Chairman’s Update:
Jon Bowers gave encouraging feedback from his communications with Voneus. Voneus are keen to push on with their plans to install wireless, super fast broadband by March 31st. Sites to receive the signal have been arranged, but parts of the community, specifically Bagpath, will need to have the signal cabled to their homes. Anyone wishing to have more detail please contact Jon Bowers or Anna Davison. Voneus are keen to use local contractors to undertake the ground works for the cabling. Ben Bennett was happy to be contacted to give a quote for the work. Anna is to put announcement in the Forerunner to promote the offer to as many residents as possible. Jon is to maintain channels of communication with Voneus; for up to date announcements please check the Kingscote Website. 








ACTION: JON BOWERS/CLERK
Village Notice board: Ben is to check with Brian Hillam to see if he is still keen to undertake the re-varnishing of the notice board. Parish Council is willing to pay for any materials.





ACTION: Ben Bennett
Highways: 
The use of the Matara Centre A4135 entrance is in the hands of CDC Planning department.
Graham Nichols reported that the new signage at Ashel Cottages has reduced the number of cars missing the turning, but the use of the ‘no entry’ side of the road is to be monitored.

Trees and hedges over hanging the footpaths and highways in Kingscote has not improved; a reminder is to go in the Forerunner.



ACTION: CLERK
Confusion over the dual use of the Scrubbetts Farm name is hoped to be reduced with new signage including the surname of the owner on the barns nearest Bagpath.

Feedback from Highways may best be explained by publicising their reply to our request for increased verge cutting:

 Grass cutting- I will have no need to remind you of the resource and funding issues which are facing all local authorities nationally, and as part of meeting this challenge Gloucestershire Highways has reviewed its level of service to ensure that the County Council meets with the three values set out in the Councils Strategy namely living within our means, providing the basics and helping communities help themselves. In living within our means we have developed processes that make best use of the funding available by developing baseline services to meet our obligations to manage the network. The Strategic Transport Asset Management Plan (TAMP) which I understand has been approved by Cabinet details the service standards. Within this document it states that we will only treat noxious weeds throughout annual programme of spraying or weed pulling as the funding allows and that we will be undertaking a reduced grass cutting programme. Our reduced schedule will on an annual basis undertake one full cut of all our highway verges and one safety cut at visibility splays on junctions and forward visibility on bends. Notwithstanding this if any verge growth is presenting a hazard then there is a degree of flexibility with each site determined upon its own merits. 
Pot holes are reported by the Clerk when notified; Parishioners are also welcome to use the 08000 514 514 number or email: gcchighways@amey.co.uk.
Richard Gray, Local Highways Manager, reports:  I regret that I have no significant funding available to undertake extensive resurfacing along Hazelcote Lane, however I do have it on my list as a potential larger scale patching site for next financial year.
4. Finance:
The balance stands at £6,324.82 on November 28th 2016. As the Village Hall continues to be self funding it was unanimously decided to freeze the Precept for the eighth consecutive year at £3,000. Clerk to apply.                           

ACTION: CLERK        
5. Highways:
As above, no new items.
6. Planning:
Bagpath Court Cottage – approved
Erection of two storey rear extension with balcony above - Jandacott Scrubetts Lane Bagpath Kingscote Tetbury Gloucestershire GL8 8YG
Ref. No: 15/04974/FUL | Received date: Tue 10 Nov 2015 | Status: Pending Consideration | Case Type: Planning Application 

7. Correspondence:
A Parishioner contacted K.P.C regarding concerns over the proximity of guns, from local shoots, to the highways in the vicinity of Hazlecote. This matter is in the process of being resolved.
8. AOB: 
9.  Next meeting:
The next meeting is to be held on Tuesday 11th April 2017 at 8pm

The meeting was closed at 9.30pm

